
PRINCIPALS:  Please Share These Minutes with Your Athletic Director 
Regular Meeting of PIAA District 6 - May 11, 2016 

  
Call to Order of the May 11, 2016, Meeting 
Chairman Crumrine called the meeting of the District 6 Committee to order at 3:30 PM in the Altoona 
Area School District Board Room. Present were: Alberta Ake, Charles Glasser, Kathy Getz, Michael 
Cacciotti, David Crumrine, Kim Hubler, Michael Hudak,  Brian Ishler, James Price, Phil Riccio, 
Richard Scialabba, Lorie Ratchford and Curtis Whitesel. Those not present were Ralph Cecere, William 
Marshall, Jody Rainey and Gary Jubas.  The Committee welcome new members Joe Gironda and Curt 
Vasas 
 
Approval of Minutes 
On a motion by Phil Riccio and James Price, the minutes of the April 21, 2016 meeting were approved. 
 
Financial Reports  
On a motion by Brian Ishler and Alberta Ake, the Committee approved the April 2016 Financial Report.  
 
On a motion by James Price and Charles Glasser, the Committee approved the Swimming and Diving 
Financial Report.  The financial report was prepared by Susan Werner and presented by Curtis Whitesel. 
 
Sportsmanship    
Kathy Getz and Michael Hudak reviewed the below-listed disqualification form.   

VBa  Glendale player  malicious contact 
  JVBa  Central  player  malicious contact 
 VBa  Juniata  player  malicious contact 
 VBa  Saltsburg coach  unsportsmanlike conduct          
       
Eligibility Hearings  
There were no eligibility hearings. 
 
Foreign Exchange Eligibility Hearings 
There were no foreign exchange hearings. 
 
Communications 
A motion was made by Kim Hubler and Michael Hudak to change the wording regarding the Parents 
Representative qualifications. The vote was 13-0.  It will now read: 
“The Parents Representative serves a three-year term.  Parents should have a son or daughter enrolled 
in a District 6 middle, junior or senior high school during their tenure.  Terms should be staggered so 
that both representatives are not going off the Board at the same time.  Interested parents may apply, or 
be recruited during the conclusion of the previous representative term, with final selection from all 
applications determined by majority vote of the District 6 Committee.” 
 
A motion was made by Kim Hubler and Kathy Getz to accept applications for The Parents 
Representative.  The vote was 13-0.   Interested parents may apply by submitting a letter of interest and 
mailing it to Sherry Montgomery, 275 Montgomery Lane, Duncansville, PA  16635.  Letters must be 
received by June 13th.   
 
On a motion by James Price and Lorie Ratchford, the District 6 Committee will only accept the initial 
qualifiers given from the State for Competitive Cheer.  The vote was 13-0. 
 
A motion was made by Kathy Getz and James Price to elect the following officers for the 2016/17 
school years. 



Election of Officers 
Chairman – David Crumrine 
Vice Chairman – Ralph Cecere 
Secretary/Treasurer – William Marshall 
 
The Next Meeting 
With no further business to come before the Committee, Kathy Getz and Kim Hubler made a motion 
that the meeting be adjourned; time was 4:53 PM. 
 
The next regular meeting of the PIAA District 6 Committee will be held on Tuesday, June 15, 2016 at 
the Ebensburg County Club at 9:00 AM.   
 
        

 
Respectfully Submitted, 

         

Sherry Montgomery  
                                                    Secretary/Treasurer 
 


